Dear Parent and/or Guardian of Grade 8 Students,

It’s time to think about High School for your student and there is a lot to be excited for given the opportunities available to grade 8 students:

1. Amesbury High School has many options to consider during their high school years in their home community.  There are college prep, honors and Advanced Placement classes as well as an opportunity to be considered for their Early College program taught cooperatively with instructors from Northern Essex Community College.  

2. Essex Agricultural and Technical High School is now part of a larger vocational technical high school named Essex North Shore Agricultural and Technical High School.  Our students may still apply for admission to the vocational-agricultural cluster which focuses on Animal, Plant and Environmental Sciences.  Open House: November 15, 2014
3. Whittier Regional Vocational and Technical High School has many skilled career tracks for high school students.  Open House: November 2, 2014
4. Private and parochial high schools which involve tuition for parents.

There is a process with these opportunities and DEADLINES for students, parents, and counselors to meet.  During the school year students have an opportunity to visit the Whittier campus and both of our region’s public vocational schools will highlight their programs during their open house events listed above.  Applications will be available in the Guidance Office in the late fall.

Private and parochial school applications are the responsibility of the applicant and their family.  Please contact/check the respective schools’ websites which interest you for an application packet as well as information regarding each schools specific admissions process.

Students will be required to personally ask teachers for recommendations once they have their application.  Please supply each teacher with a stamped, addressed envelope for each recommendation required.  It is also recommended that students send thank you notes to teachers who have written recommendations for them.

All schools have deadlines.  Please be aware of the admissions requirements and time frames for each school you intend to apply to and ask for recommendations in a timely manner.  A checklist is found on the back of this letter for your convenience. Please contact your child’s Guidance Counselor, with any questions.

